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Lausanne, October 5, 2022 

 
 

To:   IBA Board of Directors 
 

Subject:   Mail vote decision: Further decision on Russian Boxing Federation  
and Belarusian Boxing Federation 

 
 

 
 

Dear Board of Directors, 
 

Following the recent mail vote sent to you by email, I would like to inform you that the Board by 
a majority vote has taken the following decisions: 

 
Decision 1: agreed to cancel the BoDs decision of 4 March 2022 (in those part that decrees to 
reallocate or cancel of events currently scheduled for Russia, including Global Boxing Cup; and not 
to invite or to allow to participate athletes and competition officials, including R&Js, from Russia or 
Belarus in IBA events, unless this is not possible for organizational or legal reasons, whereby boxers 
and competitions officials from Russia or Belarus may be allowed to participate as neutral) with 
immediate effect. 
 

Decision 2: disclose the decision and therefore publish a copy of this communication on IBA’s 
website. 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Umar Kremlev 
President of the International Boxing Association (IBA) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


